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“Virtue, Knowledge, Advancement”

Collaboration Protocol Signed Between 
EMU and MTG

EMU Rector Prof. Dr. Osam Visits İstanbul 
Technical University North Cyprus Rector 

A collaboration protocol was 
signed between two of Famagusta’s 
rooted institutions, the Eastern 
Mediterranean University (EMU) 
and Mağusa Türk Gücü (MTG) 
Sports Club. The signature ceremony 
took place at the MTG Complex 
meeting room at 2:30 p.m. on 
Monday, the 13th of November 
2017. The signature ceremony was 
attended by EMU Rector Prof. Dr. 
Necdet Osam, EMU Sport Affairs 
Director Cemal Konnolu and 
Directorate personnel, EMU Student 
Affairs Coordinator Assoc. Prof. Dr. 
Derviş Subaşı, EMU Department of 
Educational Sciences Chair Assoc. 
Prof. Dr. Hamit Caner, EMU Public 
Relations and Press Office Director 
(a.) Murat Aktuğralı, MTG Sports 
Club President Koral Bozkurt and 
members of the board. 

The protocol was signed by EMU 
Rector Prof. Dr. Necdet Osam and 
MTG Sports Club President Koral 
Bozkurt. Speaking at the signature 
ceremony, EMU Rector Prof. Dr. 
Necdet Osam stated the importance 
of the collaboration between two 
of TRNC’s honorable institutions, 
highlighting that EMU values sport 
as much as it values education. 
Prof. Dr. Osam indicated that 
MTG sports players will gain the 
opportunity to study at EMU with 
significant scholarships permitted 
by the collaboration, expressing 
his belief that EMU will play a part 
in the development of sport in the 
country. Prof. Dr. Osam concluded by 
thanking EMU personnel and MTG 
Management for their contributions in 
the preparation and agreement stages of 
the protocol. 

“EMU is the biggest university on 
the island”

MTG President Koral Bozkurt 
indicated that the said the protocol 
is a big opportunity for Famagusta 
youth conveying his thanks to the 
EMU Board of Trustees and Rector 
Prof. Dr. Necdet Osam. Koral Bozkurt 
noted that the name of MTG’s Youth 
system is changing from MTG 
Academy to EMU-MTG Academy 
and that the players will be able to use 
EMU’s sports complex and obtain the 
opportunity to study at EMU with a 
scholarship. Indicating that they have 
valued institutionalization and facilities 
ever since coming to power MTG 
President Bozkurt stated: “EMU is the 
biggest university on the island. MTG 
is Famagusta’s biggest community. This 
collaboration between Famagusta’s 
leading institutions is of the utmost 

importance. The protocol excites us 
greatly in terms of the future of MTG.” 

Collaboration
The protocol between EMU and MTG 
includes collaboration regarding the topics 
of academia, sports and athlete health. It 
aims to raise educated young athletes in 
Famagusta and the TRNC. The protocol 
will lead to the founding of the EMU-MTG 
Football Academy. The academy will start 
from the level of young children who will 
later have scholarship opportunities to study 
at EMU after gaining the right to study at the 
university and maintaining the required grade 
average. In addition, MTG athletes will be 
able to attend university seminars on sport 
and similar scientific endeavours. They will 
also have access to EMU Health Sciences 
Faculty Center for Healthy Living and the 
Lala Mustafa Paşa Sports Complex for a 
reduced price.

Eastern Mediterranean University Rector 
Prof. Dr. Necdet Osam paid a visit to  
İstanbul Technical University North 
Cyprus Rector Prof. Dr. Ercan Kahya. 
Present at the said visit were EMU Vice 
Rector for  Administrative and Technical 
Affairs Prof. Dr. Özgür Eren, ITU Vice 
Rector Assoc. Prof. Dr. Serdar Kum and 
EMU Public Relations and Press Office 
Director (a.) Murat Aktuğralı.

During the visit, collaborations between 
the two sister universities were discussed. 
At the end of the visit, both ITU-TRNC 
and EMU stated that they will support 
each other regarding the prospective 
scientific and cultural organisations. 
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Successful Graduates of EMU Reunited in Antalya 

Graduates of Eastern Mediterranean 

University from Antalya reunited at 

an organisation which took place in 

Akra Hotel in Antalya at 7:00 p.m., 

on Sunday, 12 November 2017. 

Organised by Eastern Mediterranean 

University Alumni Communications 

and Career Research Center, the 

event was attended by Vice Rector 

for International Affairs and 

Promotion Prof. Dr. Cem Tanova, 

EMU Alumni Communications and 

Career Research Center Director 

Derviş Ekşici, TRNC Ministry of 

Tourism Antalya Representative 

Habibe Elbasan, Tourism 

Coordinator Münir KORMAN, 

former Nairobi Ambassador of 

Turkey and Turkish Republic 

Ministry of External Affairs Antalya 

Representative Hüseyin Avni Aksoy, 

Antalya Constructors’ Association 

Chair Deniz KARATAŞ, President 

of Antalya Bar Association Polat 

BALKAN, Prime Minister’s Office 

Press and Information Antalya 

District Director Esen Diler, Antalya 

Commerce District Director Seval 

Yasak Dizerkonca and a crowded 

group of EMU graduates. Vice 

Rector for International Affairs and 

Promotion Prof. Dr. Cem Tanova 

delivered a speech in the event and 

stated that EMU keeps updating the 

alumni database and aims to easily 

reach members of the alumni at 

different corners of the world.. Prof. 

Dr. Tanova also expressed his pride 

and pleasure in having the chance to 

come together with EMU graduates. 

“EMU Introduces 81 Events in 81 

Provinces”

In his address, Director of EMU 

Alumni Communications and Career 

Research Directorate Derviş Ekşici 

thanked all those who attended the 

event and provided information about 

EMU. Ekşici stated that since 1979, 

EMU has produced over 50,000 

graduates and the number of EMU 

graduates from Antalya has reached 

1,500. Ekşici said ‘the reference of 

a university are the students. You 

are at very important places and 

our reference. Ekşici added that 

EMU Alumni Communications and 

Career Research Directorate has 

launched a project titled “81 Events 

in 81 Provinces”. Highlighting 

the importance of the alumni for 

a university, Ekşici added that the 

Eastern Mediterranean University 

will regularly provide contexts 

bringing together its alumni. 

Lefkara Frames Presented to 

Participants

During the organisation, EMU 

graduates President of Antalya Bar 

Association Polat Balkan, Commerce 

District Director Seval Yasak 

Dizerkonca, Civil Constructors 

Association Deniz Karataş, Mustafa 

Çağlar, Hüseyin Dinç and Emre 

Kurtdemir delivered speeches in 

which they shared their memories 

in EMU. At the end of the event, 

EMU Vice Rector for International 

Affairs and Promotion Prof. Dr. 

Cem Tanova and Director of EMU 

Alumni Communications and Career 

Research Directorate Derviş Ekşici  

presented lefkara frames to former 

Nairobi Ambassador of Turkey, 

Representative of Turkey Ministry of 

Internal Affairs Hüseyin Avni Aksoy, 

Antalya District Commerce Director 

Seval Yasak Dizerkonca, Antalya 

Bar Association Chair Polat Balkan, 

Antalya Constructors’ Association 

Chair,  Deniz Karataş and TRNC 

Ministry of Tourism Antalya 

Representative Habibe Elbasan.    
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Exemplary Work by EMU Photography Club

The Photography Club operating under 
the Social and Cultural Activities 
Directorate of the Eastern Mediterranean 
University (EMU) organized a trip to 
Famagusta’s Walled City. During the trip 
on which the students were accompanied 
by Photography Club instructor 
Mert Yusuf Özlük, the students took 
photographs of the old streets, historical 
monuments and structures.

During the activity, club students cleaned 
the areas they photographed with the 
aim of raising awareness. Instructor 
Özlük had the following to say about the 

activity: “A clean environment is needed 
to create the correct composition of a 
photograph. I want correct compositions 
from my students. This begins by 
removing visual pollution. Therefore, 
in our first photography trip we set out 
with the slogan ‘Clean photographs are 
taken in clean environments’. As a club 
we value the environment as well as 
photography. 

The activity which 35 board members 
and students attended drew attention to 
the importance of a clean environment 
and continued throughout the day.

EMU Faculty of Tourism Participates in 
AEHT Gastronomy Competitions  

Students of Eastern Mediterranean 
University, Tourism Faculty, 
Gastronomy and Culinary Arts 
Department will be representing 
Eastern Mediterranean University 
at the 30th European Association 
of Hotel and Tourism Schools’ 
gastronomy competitions taking 
place at Ostend, Belgium between 
13 and 18 November 2017.  Stating 
that the faculty was also represented 

at last year’s 29th AEHT Conference 
participated by 44 countries,  EMU 
Tourism Faculty Dean Prof. Dr. 
Hasan Kılıç put forth that both 
EMU and the Turkish Republic of 
Northern Cyprus will be exclusively 
represented at the 30th AEHT 
Conference, taking place this year. 
Prof. Dr. Kılıç added that students 
of Gastronomy and Culinary Arts 
Department Mustafa Kocabaşoğu and 

Güzden Ballı will be representing 
the faculty in the culinary arts and 
confectionery categories under the 
supervision of Tourism Faculty 
Academic Staff member, Chef 
Kurtuluş Özbaşar.  

Prof. Dr. Hasan Kılıç: Participation is 
Considered to Be Very Important  in 
Terms of Students’ Development as 
well as Promotion 

Prof. Dr. Kılıç stated that through 
the said activity, their faculty will 
establish communication networks 
with numerous schools providing 
study opportunities in Europe in 
the field of tourism and hospitality. 
Prof. Dr. Kılıç also added that the 
event carries special importance 
in contributing to students’ self 
development as well as the promotion 
of both the university and the country. 
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 “Multidisciplinary Approaches to Diabetes” 
Panel Takes Place at EMU

EMU Hosts World Diabetes Day Activity

Eastern Mediterranean 
University (EMU) Faculty of 
Health Sciences organized a 
panel titled “Multidisciplinary 
Approaches to Diabetes” 
regarding the 14th of November, 
World Diabetes Day. The panel 
that took place on the 13th of 
November 2017, 2:30 p.m. at 
Mustafa Afşin Ersoy Conference 
Hall discussed the current status 
and importance of diabetes 
in the Turkish Republic of 

Northern Cyprus (TRNC) and 
Turkey, the importance and role 
of physical activity, nutrition, 
and nursing services regarding 
controlling and preventing 
diabetes.

With EMU Health Sciences 
Faculty Dean Prof. Dr. Mehtap 
Malkoç as moderator, the panel 
featured the presentations titled 
“The Current State Of Diabetes: 
Nursing Services In Diabetes” 

by Nursing Department 
academic staff member Asst. 
Prof. Dr. Handan Sezgin, “The 
Importance Of Nutrition In 
The Prevention And Control 
Of Diabetes” by Nutrition and 
Dietetics Department academic 
staff member Assoc. Prof. Dr. 
Emine Yıldız and “Diabetes 
and Exercise” by Physiotherapy 
and Rehabilitation Department 
academic staff member Assoc. 
Prof. Dr. Yasin Yurt. 

Blue Circle formed at EMU 
Atatürk Square
In order to raise awareness about 
diabetes, EMU Health Sciences 
Faculty students formed a “blue 
circle” which is the symbol of 
diabetes. The event that took 
place at the EMU Atatürk Square 
on the 14th of November 2017 
commenced at 12:30 p.m. 
Students shouted slogans about 
diabetic risk factor complications 
and diabetics’ lifestyles. 

Eastern Mediterranean University Dr. 

Fazıl Küçük Medicine Faculty organised 

an event marking “14 November World 

Diabetes Day”. Internal Diseases and 

Metabolic Diseases Specialist Dr. Umut 

Maraşuna participated in the event which 

took place at Mustafa Afşin Ersoy Hall 

at 1:00 p.m. on Tuesday, 14 November 

2017. 

Dean of EMU Dr. Fazıl Küçük Medicine 

Faculty Prof. Dr. Nahide Gökçora 

delivered a speech at the event opening 

and stated that since 1990s, a series 

of events have been organised to raise 

awareness regarding the early diagnosis 

of diseases and easing the patients’ 

acceptance and management stages of 

patients. Highlighting the importance 

of the World Diabetes Day, Prof. Dr. 

Gökçora provided information on the day 

and added that in order to raise awareness 

the faculty chooses a different slogan 

and theme each year. Prof. Dr. Gökçora 

stated the theme for 2017 as “women and 

diabetes” and the slogan as “a healthy 

future is our right”. Highlighting the 

fact that women play a very important 

role in the formation and prevention of 

diabetes as they are key to the family, 

Prof. Dr. Gökçora also touched upon 

the importance of movement, sports and 

exercise in the prevention of diabetes. 

Following Prof. Dr. Gökçora’s opening 

address, Dr. Umut Maraşuna shared 

findings of research on diabetics 

conducted within the TRNC.  Stating that 

diabetes is one of the serious problems 

in our country, Dr. Maraşuna also talked 

about the effect of various hormones on 

diabetes. Dr. Maraşuna  also touched 

upon the low levels of physical activity 

at the TRNC and added that only 36% 

of the males and 28.8% of the females 

regularly exercise four days a week in 

TRNC. Dr. Maraşuna put forth that to 

avoid the risk of diabetes one should pay 

importance towards exercise and added 

that 66% of the population in the TRNC 

has obesity or weight problems. In this 

respect, Dr. Maraşuna stated that as a 

country, we are getting closer towards the 

European Union data, where diabetes is 

encountered the most. 

Dr. Maraşuna added that within 16 years, 

107 patients were diagnosed with Type 1 

diabetes. According to research findings, 

the rate of patients with diabetes is the 

lowest in Kyrenia district. The event 

finished with a question-answer session. 
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EMU Health Sciences Faculty’s Statements on 
World Diabetes Day 

Eastern Mediterranean University 

(EMU) Health Sciences Faculty, 

Nutrition and Dietetics Department 

Chair Prof. Dr. Halit Tanju Besler made 

statements on 14th of November, World 

Diabetes Day. Prof. Dr. Besler mentioned 

the following:

What does World Diabetes Day Remind 

Us? Why are Changes in Life Styles 

Important? A Healthy Diet and Mobile 

Life Possess a Great Importance!

Every year, 14th of November is 

celebrated as the World Diabetes Day.  

International Diabetes Federation (IDF) 

and World Health Organization (WHO) 

annually celebrates World Diabetes Day 

to raise awareness on the increasing rates 

of diabetes and also health problems 

caused by it since 1991. World Diabetes 

Day is also recognized by the United 

Nations in 2006.

Type II diabetes is known to be the 

main cause of the increase in the rates 

of diabetes disease which is affecting 

around 422 million people. The number 

of people diagnosed with diabetes 

has quadrupled since 1980. Being 

overweight and a life style without 

mobility are the leading factors of Type 

II diabetes. Therefore, life style is the key 

factor triggering the increase in diabetes. 

Nowadays Germany, Russia, Turkey, 

the United States, Arabic countries are 

the listed on the top of countries affected 

by the increase in diabetes. Prevalence 

of diabetes in both nation-wide and 

island-wide is significantly high. The 

prevalence rate of diabetes in European 

Union countries is approximately 7.3% 

whereas the rates in Turkey and Cyprus 

are %12.5 and %9.4, respectively. It has 

been reported in 2012 that the number 

of people dying from diabetes was 1.5 

million throughout the world. But it 

should not be ignored that far more 

than this number of people die because 

of diabetes related health problems 

such as heart attack, stroke, blindness, 

kidney failure, and especially foot/leg 

amputations. For this reason, WHO and 

Ministries of Health in countries have 

started taken precautions in order to 

prevent an epidemic of diabetes. 

Unfortunately there is no known method 

of protection from Type 1 diabetes. Type 

1 diabetes is usually seen in children 

(between ages of 5 and 11) because of 

the absence of insulin. However the 

most common type of diabetes is Type 

II diabetes (insulin exists but it is not 

sufficient) around the world and it is 

possible to protect yourself from this 

type of the disease. It is vital to raise 

awareness in this respect.

Increased level of fat in the body 

is known as the key factor of Type 

II diabetes. Moreover, immobility 

observed with being overweight is 

another factor of increases in the rates 

of this disease. In order to prevent being 

overweight or obese, people should 

have a balanced diet in which the total 

sources of energy, fat and saturated fat 

amounts are decreased and consumption 

of vegetables/fruits with fibres are 

increased. It is important to use low 

processed extra-virgin olive oil in our 

diets.

Babies who are fed only with breast milk 

from birth to the 6th month of their life 

are less likely to develop diabetes in their 

future life. Parents should not give their 

offspring sugar-sweetened beverages and 

should make sure that, children rarely 

consume such products. It is known 

that consumption of sugar-sweetened 

beverages is directly related to Type 

II diabetes. In addition, tobacco use is 

another factor related to the increased 

rate of diabetes. Cooking habits should 

also be evaluated. Oven baking instead 

of frying or pan-broiling should be 

preferred. People should have mobility 

as well as a healthy eating habit. Adult 

individuals should include a minimum 

of 30 minute workout within their lives. 

Such workouts should be repeated five 

times a week. The workouts can be 

divided into shorter periods of minimum 

10 minutes. People willing to do more 

intensive workouts should have a 

health check-up before they start doing 

exercising.

If you are looking for guidance on your 

diet and lifestyle, you can get services 

form Eastern Mediterranean University, 

Centre for Healthy Living (SAYMER - 

0392 630 3909).
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EMU-URDC Completes The World Urbanism Day 
Activities 

Within the scope of the World Urbanism 
Day celebrated annually on 8 November, 
Eastern Mediterranean University Urban 
Research and Development Center (EMU 
URDC) organised a series of activities 
highlighting the urban problems in our 
country and suggesting possible solutions. 
As the final phase of the activities, an event 
titled “Contemporary Outlook on Urban 
Issues Discussion Platform” took place at 
EMU Business and Economics Faculty at 
2:00 p.m. on 13 November 2017. Present 
at the event were Vice Rector for Academic 
Affairs Prof. Dr. Hüseyin Özkaramanlı, 
Architecture Department Chair Prof. Dr. 
Naciye Doratlı and Architecture Department 
Academic Staff Member and Chair of 
EMU URDC Prof. Dr. Şebnem Hoşkara, 
representatives of various universities, 
associations and public institutions, and 
students. 

Vice Rector for Academic Affairs Prof. Dr. 
Hüseyin Özkaramanlı delivered a speech 
in which he highlighted the importance of 
events taking place within the scope of the 
World Urbanism Day and the academic 
value of discussing how the urban planning 
will take place in the future. Chair of 
EMU URDC Prof. Dr. Şebnem Hoşkara 
also delivered a speech and provided 

information about the World Urbanism Day 
and its history. Chair of EMU Architecture 
Department Prof. Dr. Naciye Doratlı 
stated that the event will contribute to the 
academic research activities. 

During the discussion platform which took 
place under the moderatorship of Prof. Dr. 
Hoşkara, graduate of EMU Architecture 
Department Master’s Program, Near East 
University Arcitecture Faculty Academic 
Staff Member Dr. Can Kara, Girne 
American University Architecture Faculty 
Academic Staff Member Dr. Fodei Conteh, 
Cyprus International University Fine Arts, 
Design and Architecture Faculty Academic 
Staff Member Assoc. Prof. Dr. Payam 
Mahasti and Cyprus Turkish Chamber of 
Engineers and Architects, Urban Planning 
Division Executive Board Member Elda 
İstillozlu expressed their views. 

At the end of the event, it was recommended 
that universities, non-governmental 
organisations, vocational chambers and 
all other stakeholders should work in 
collaboration towards the elimination of 
urban problems within our country through 
the provision of guidance to political 
authorities and the community. 

Handover at EMU Student Council
Following the completion of the 

Student Council elections at the Eastern 

Mediterranean University (EMU), 

a handover ceremony took place at 

the Social and Cultural Activities 

Directorate. Former student council 

members were presented with plaques 

of appreciation and new members 

were introduced to public. Present at 

the ceremony were EMU Vice Rector 

for Student Affairs Prof. Dr. M. Yaşar 

Özden, Vice Rector for International 

Affairs and Promotion Prof. Dr. Cem 

Tanova, Rector’s Coordinator Assist. 

Prof. Dr. Arif Akkeleş, Students Affairs 

Coordinator Assoc. Prof. Dr. Derviş 

Subaşı, Education Faculty Dean Prof. 

Dr. Ülker Vancı Osam, department 

chairs, academic staff members and 

students.

“We will serve as a bridge”

Speaking at the ceremony former 

Student Council Chair Mustafa Öner 

Batmancı indicated that it is time to pass 

on his duty as Student Council Chair 

which was obtained roughly this time 

last year, relaying his thanks to EMU 

Rector Prof. Dr. Necdet Osam and his 

administrative team. Meanwhile new 

Student Council Chair Arda Özden 

indicated that they will serve as a bridge 

between the administration, academic 

staff and students in the 2017-2018 

Academic Year.

“I am Proud to be a Member of 

EMU”

In a speech of his own EMU Vice 

Rector for Student Affairs Prof. Dr. M. 

Yaşar Özden, stated that the election 

period ended in a manner fit to EMU 

and thanked everyone whose tenure 

has ended.  Highlighting his belief that 

the new EMU Student Council will 

successfully complete their tenure like 

their predecessors Prof. Dr. Özden 

stated that he is proud to be a member 

of EMU expressing his hopes that 

the election will be for the best of the 

university. After the speeches, Prof. 

Dr. Özden, Prof. Dr. Tanova Assoc. 

Prof. Dr. Subaşı and Prof. Dr. Osam 

handed the new and former Student 

Council members their plaques of 

appreciation.Names of the members 

of the 2017 – 2018 Academic Year 

Student Council are as follows: Arda 

Özden (Chair), Furkan Demirhan (Vice 

Chair), Alper Kaan Yılmaz (General 

Secretary), Oğuzhan Avcı (Financial 

Affairs), Samer Awad (member), Ali 

Batuhan Özer (member), Romina 

Rashidfarokhi (member), Molhim 

Benzabeh (member), Gökberk Meşeli 

(member), Ömer Tunalı (member), 

Fahrettin Durduran (member), Övgü 

Çetin (member), Osman Ersoy Bakal 

(member) and Altynai Tokonova 

(Foreign Student Representative).
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Search and Rescue Council Meeting 
Takes Place at EMU

EMU Promotion Offices’ Annual Coordination 
Meetings Completed 

The International Universities 
Search & Rescue Council 
(IUSARC) November meeting 
was hosted by the Eastern 
Mediterranean University (EMU). 
The meeting that took place on 
Wednesday, the 8th of November 
2017 at the EMU Beach Club was 
attended by IUSARC university 

representatives and Civil Defense 
Organization President Erdoğan 
Çelebi. The meeting featured an 
exchange of ideas regarding Social 
Responsibility Week activities of 
member universities’ Search & 
Rescue Club students. Information 
about the International Rescue 
Games which member universities’ 

representatives will be attending 
in April 2018 was also shared 
during the productive meeting. 
The EMU Search & Rescue Club 
had obtained second place in the 
first International Universities 
Search & Rescue Games held in 
the Turkish Republic of Northern 
Cyprus (TRNC) last year. There 

are over 100 thousand students 

studying in the TRNC with 30 

thousand of them coming from 

100 different countries. The skills 

and information obtained from 

the games are aimed to spread to 

the world via participating foreign 

students.

The first phase of the Eastern 

Mediterranean University (EMU) 

Promotion Offices’ Annual 

Coordination Meetings of the 

2017-2018 Academic Year took 

place between the 1- 3 November 

2017 whilst the second phase 

was completed between the 6-9 

November 2017. Within the 

scope of the second phase of the 

meeting, representatives of EMU’s 

Promotion Offices in Istanbul, 
Ankara and Antalya travelled to 
the TRNC to visit the university’s 
faculties and schools with the 
Promotion Office under the Vice 
Rector’s Office for Promotion and 
International Affairs.

A dinner with the theme “How 
can we perform better than we 
do now?” was held at the EMU 
Beach Club on Wednesday the 8th 

of November 2017. The meal was 
attended by the representatives of 
the external Promotion Offices, 
EMU Rector Prof. Dr. Necdet 
Osam, Vice Rector for Promotion 
and International Affairs Prof. 
Dr. Cem Tanova, Vice Rector for 
Administrative and Technical 
Affairs Prof. Dr. Özgür Eren, Vice 
Rector for Student Affairs Prof. 
Dr. M. Yaşar Özden, Rector’s 
Coordinator Asst. Prof. Dr. Arif 

Akkeleş, Promotional Office Unit 
Supervisor Sinem Adalıer and 
Public Relations and Press Office 
Director (a.) Murat Aktuğralı.

“EMU in Competition with the 
World’s Best Universities”
Speaking at the dinner, EMU 
Rector Prof. Dr. Necdet Osam 
emphasized that EMU is a 
respectable university competing 
with the world’s best universities.  
Pointing out that EMU’s Promotion 
Offices must remember EMU’s 
magnitude when carrying out their 
promotional activities, Prof. Dr. 
Osam drew attention to the fact 
that they promote a university 
which features on world rankings 
of international institutions. At 
the dinner, plans were made for 
the Fall Semester of the 2017-
2018 Academic Year, goals and 
recommendations were discussed. 
Thereby, the 2017-2018 Academic 
Year EMU Promotion Offices’ 
Annual Coordination Meetings 
were completed.
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Tournament Organized in Memory of 
Müsteyde İzzigil Karabulut 

Sports Affairs Directorate Becomes The 
Champion Of EMU- COOP Futsal Tournament 

A tennis tournament was organized by 

the Famagusta Mesarya Lions Club 

with the contributions of the Eastern 

Mediterranean University (EMU) in 

memory of Müsteyde İzzigil Karabulut. 

The tournament took place between 

the 1st and 10th of November 2017 

in memory of the late EMU Student 

Affairs Directorate personnel Müsteyde 
İzzigil Karabulut, who passed away 
a few years ago in an unfortunate car 
accident.

The tournament came to a close 
after the final matches and an award 
ceremony that took place on Friday, the 
10th of November 2017.  Participants 

who obtained high scores in the 

tournament were awarded medals and 

cups after the semi- final and final 

matches.

In his speech, Famagusta Mesarya 

Lions Club Term President Ln. 

İbrahim Genç thanked the athletes and 

tournament sponsors EMU, EMU-
BİRSEN, EMU-PERSEN, EMU-
COOP and the EMU Personnel Office 
Directorate. Genç also expressed that 
the revenue of the tournament will 
be donated to the Nicosia Dr. Burhan 
Nalbantoğlu State Hospital Paediatric 
Oncology Service for the purchase of 
chemotherapy equipment. 

Organized under the sponsorship 

and coordination of Eastern 

Mediterranean Employees’ 

Cooperative (EMU COOP) in 

collaboration with EMU Sports 

Affairs Directorate, a futsal 

tournament for university employees 

took place between the 6th and 9th 

of November 2017 in Lala Mustafa 

Paşa Sports Complex. Business 

and Economics Faculty, Purchasing 

Unit, Rector’s Office, Cleaning 

Services Unit, Revolving Fund 

Unit, Sports Affairs Directorate and 

Security Unit participated within the 

tournament.

The champion of the two-day 

tournament, where 25 minute-long 

contentious matches were played, 

was Sports Affairs Directorate. 

Purchasing Unit won the second 

place and Business and Economics 

Faculty was in the third place in 

EMU COOP Futsal Tournament. 

In his speech during the Awarding 

Ceremony, Prof. Dr. Necdet Osam 

thanked the EMU COOP and Sports 

Affairs Directorate for their selfless 

efforts during the tournament and 

ended his speech by emphasizing 

the importance of social activities in 

strengthening of relations between 

employees. Vice Rector for Student 

Affairs Prof. Dr. M. Yaşar Özden, 

Vice Rector for Administrative 

and Technical Affairs Prof. Dr. 

Özgür Eren  and Vice Rector for 

International Affairs and Promotion 

Prof. Dr. Cem Tanova were also 

present at the ceremony. 
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